
District 86 Transition Center- Darien Drop-off/ Pick-up Parking Lot Procedures

Student safety is a top priority at The Transition Center.  These drop-off/pick-up parking lot procedures are for vehicle drivers
other than First Student, the District bus provider. This reduces risk for all and supports compliance with the IL Vehicle State
Law/Code.*

This drop-off/pick-up parking lot procedure is in effect during arrival and dismissal times and during the school day when
school bus vehicles are loading or unloading passengers in the Transition Center parking lot.

1. Please park on the curb side on the west side of the Transition Center to let your son/daughter exit/enter the vehicle
and walk to/from the Transition Center main entry.

2. Once you have dropped off/picked-up your son/daughter from this location, please exit the parking lot through either
the North or East side of the Indian Prairie Library parking lot exits.

NOTE: Aside from the First Student and D86  buses, no other vehicles should be moving in the Transition Center
parking lot when the First Student and D86 buses are loading or unloading passengers.

If your son/daughter needs a staff member to escort/assist him/her to/from the family/caregiver vehicle to the Center, please
talk with your case manager to arrange this request. (A family member/caregiver is responsible to support a student getting
in/out of the family/caregiver vehicle.)

Thank you for cooperation with this procedure.

*Reference: Illinois Vehicle Code, Section 625 ILCS 5/11-1414: “No moving vehicle may overtake, go around or pass a stopped school bus that is preparing to
load or unload passengers.” Retrieved from: http://ilga.gov/legislation/ilcs/documents/062500050K11-1414.htm
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